Government of the Republic of Kazakhstan and the World Bank: Joint Economic Research Program

On the 6th of December 2002, the Government of the Republic of Kazakhstan and the World Bank decided to establish the Joint Economic Research Program (JERP). Piloting an innovative approach to stimulate and enhance the transfer of knowledge and expertise.
By signing the Technical Cooperation Agreement, the parties agreed that the World Bank would conduct "strategically important economic research" in priority sectors of Kazakhstan which provided that the JERP would be jointly financed by the Government of the Republic of Kazakhstan and the World Bank. The implementation of the World Bank's recommendations within the JERP remains the prerogative of the Government of the Republic of Kazakhstan.
This program is one of the important directions of the World Bank's Partnership Strategy with the Government of the Republic of Kazakhstan.
At the initial stage, the analytical work within the JERP focused on projects in the field of public resource management, education, healthcare, agriculture, and private sector development; later - on issues of poverty, social protection, and social sector spending.
Capacity building in statistics is also a part of the JERP: in order to strengthen national statistics, analytical work within the JERP supported the development of the National Strategy and the preparation of the Statistical Action Plan, which was later implemented under the KAZSTAT project (2012-2017).
Later, a number of activities were implemented within the JERP, in order to support the implementation of the SNA-2008, as well as improve transportation statistics, CPI statistics, and modernize household surveys.

